JOINT MANAGEMENT TEAM
THURSDAY 22 JULY 2010
MINUTES

	Present:
	Councillor M Mitchelson (Chair), Councillors J Mallinson, R Bloxham, G Ellis, M Bowman, O Luckley.

	
	

	
	J Gooding, M Lambert, P Mason, A Taylor, C Hardman, G Oliver (paper) and J Graham (Minutes) 

	
	

	Apologies:
	M Mooney, A Culleton, D Crossley, K Gerrard


	JMT 102/10
	JMT MINUTES OF 9 JULY

	The minutes of the JMT meeting on 9 July were agreed as a true and accurate record.



	JMT 103/10
	PERFORMANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

	G Oliver attended to review the Performance Report for the first quarter of the year.  The was a discussion on the need for information to be available on a more regular basis and for key dates to be synchronised with reports.  This would give portfolio holders and officers up to date information for response to queries and issues.


	JMT 104/10
	CAPITAL AND REVENUE MONITORING

	The Capital and Revenue Monitoring Reports covering the period April to June were discussed. Changes from Government have led to review of Capital Projects and re-programming and re-profiling will be necessary according to the changes. Some projects may have to be put on hold for the time being.


	JMT 105/10
	SHARED SERVICES WITH OTHER COUNCILS

	JMT discussed the possibilities of sharing more services with other councils.  Various scenarios are being suggested and talked about but a clear sense of purpose is needed before embarking on this course of action.


	JMT 106/10
	OFFICE ACCOMMODATION REVIEW

	J Gooding briefed JMT on the work being done to make best use of the office space in the Civic Centre, part of which will be utilised to accommodate some staff from the Bousteads Grassing offices.  Bousteads will remain an operational depot for vehicles, operatives and some supervisory staff. Other interested organisations have shown interest in sharing the Civic Centre and discussions are taking place.


	JMT 107/10
	SUSTRANS CONNECT 2

	J Gooding informed JMT that Sustrans have contacted the City Council re the Kingmoor to Currock Scheme, which has been placed “at risk” because funding is unlikely to be available.  K Poole is responding, and JMT requested that he should be requested to affirm in the letter that no funding will be available from the City Council.  It may be possible to obtain developer contributions in the future.


	JMT 108/10
	TRANSFORMATION PROGRAMME

	Work is progressing well with Economic Development transformation.  J Gooding advised members that data is being put onto Covalent so that progress and transactions can be monitored.  Reports for the Executive will then be extracted.



	JMT 109/10
	FORWARD PLAN OF EXECUTIVE DECISIONS

	The Forward Plan of Executive Decisions was discussed.



	JMT 110/10
	FORWARD PLAN FOR JMT

	The Forward Plan for JMT was reviewed.



	JMT 111/10
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

	· Christmas Lights: there was a short discussion.
· Sands Centre:  J Gooding updated JMT on the likely changes to the proposed scheme and the effect on the timescales. No decisions will be made at present.

· LEP’s:  There was a discussion on LEP’s and the options being mooted in various forums.


	The next meeting of JMT will be held on 5 August at 1.00 in the Executive Room.



